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TOPICS 
Volume: 3  Issue: 6  June 2020 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Volunteer Cooks 

for Jul/Aug/Sep... 

Soup and Sweets!! 

June 18th - from 11.30am 

Then after: 

Everyone is welcome 

More information on page 14 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors: 

More information page 26 

 

Wednesday 3rd June 

St Johns Ambulance Rooms 
Credit card and EFTPOS payments Available 

More information in the CWA notes 

on page 13 
 

Discount will be available on all full price garments 

with the presentation of your seniors card 
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Yes it is, ex principal Steven Green 

without the moustache with Michael 

White.  

Steven, Debbie, Marie, Michael and 

Liz Reynalds enjoyed a catch up over 

dinner pre Covid 19 

 Steven and Debbie still stay informed 

about the Tambellup community via 

the Topics and send their regards 

Broomehill Primary School New 
Leavers Jackets! 

These two pictures are of the Year 6 students 
of Broomehill Primary School proudly      

wearing their Leavers Jumpers 2020. The    
students designed their jumpers under the 

careful guidance of their teacher Miss Rachel 
Toland  

The students pictured in the front facing     
picture from the left are: 

Poppy Thompson, Jamaia Urquhart, Katelin 
Woithe ,Miss Rachel Toland ( Teacher), 

Rhys Holzknecht, Hunter Gibbons and Tessa 
Bignell 

Community News 

Damian & Anne Herbert welcome 
Bryon’s baby sister ‘Ava Kaye’ – 

born in Narrogin on Friday 8th May. 

FOR SALE 
3 bedroom double 
brick and tile house 
5 Taylor Street    
Tambellup 
$125 000 contact 
Jenny 0427 174 659 
*Can also be viewed 
on Gumtree* 
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All welcome 

Every Wednesday 
From 10 am 

At the Tambellup CRC 
Morning Tea provided 

To Whom it may concern, 

We apologise for the graffiti that we did and the damage to property, 
school grounds and the community of Tambellup. 

We did it because we were bored and it went out of proportion, which 
won’t happen again. 

We are sorry for what we did. 

Declan Kelly and Tylah Williams 

Did you know that birth/death and marriage announcement in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an Announcement or a congratulations please dont hesitate to send it 

through to the Tambellup CRC. 

Free 
Fowlers Vacola Bottling Outfit. 

Bottle, Lids, Clips & 

Stovetop preserving unit 

Phone 9825 1009 

Geoff Hams 

Be Connected at the Tambellup CRC 
Every 2nd Tuesday      
starting 2nd of June 

From 10am 
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Shire Notes 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 
Phone: 9825 3555    Fax:  9825 1152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

At time of publication, the next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on  
Thursday 18 June 2020 commencing at 4.30pm,  

at the Tambellup Community Pavilion. 
 

Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however current COVID restrictions limit 
the number of people able to be present to 20, including Councillors and staff. If you plan to attend a Council 
meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting. 
 

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 12.00 noon 
on the day of the meeting. 

 

COVID-19 

Thank you to all members of our community for respecting the restrictions imposed by the State Government in     
relation to COVID-19. The situation has seen significant changes made to our daily lives, however it is gratifying to 
see these measures resulting in the low rates of transmission. 

 

The most recent relaxation of restrictions by the State Government has resulted in new arrangements to Shire services 
and facilities: 

• The Shire offices and Broomehill Public Library are now open, from 9.00am – 4.00pm daily.  The Broomehill 
office is closed from 12 noon – 1.00pm each day.   

• Social distancing measures are in place at both offices, as well as restrictions on the number of people who can 
attend the office at one time.  Please observe signage, and if you are unwell, please reschedule your visit for 
another time. 

• Hand sanitiser is available at both offices for customer use. 

• The Broomehill and Tambellup Halls are available for events, subject to a maximum of 20 people attending and 
maintaining social distancing. 

• The Broomehill Caravan Park has reopened. 

• Public toilets in Holland Park and Norrish St are open.   

• Playgrounds, skate parks and the Diprose Park toilets remain closed. 
 

The Department of Transport has advised that practical driving assessments will recommence.  Department of 
Transport staff will make contact with local residents who had their bookings postponed, to reschedule.  If you wish 
to book a PDA please call the Tambellup Office on 9825 3555. At this time bookings are not available for people 
whose residential address is outside the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup. 
 

We are aware government agencies in the region continue to work hard for the community to ensure appropriate     
processes and measures are in place to keep the community safe.  The Western Australian public has responded well 
to the Government’s actions taken to minimise the risk of spread, and with restrictions easing it is timely to ensure 
you continue to follow health and hygiene protocols as recommended by the Department of Health: 

• Wash hands often with soap and water, or hand sanitiser 

• Cover coughs and sneezes – into a tissue or into your elbow 

• Stay home if you are unwell 

• Observe social distancing requirements – at least 1.5m 

 

It is recommended you rely on reputable sources of information for updates as the matter evolves, including: 

• Australian Government Department of Health - http://www.health.gov.au/ 

• For COVID-19 fact sheets and FAQs - http://www.health.gov.au/resources  

• Western Australian Department of Health - https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/ 

 

FROM THE MAY COUNCIL MEETING 

• Council formally endorsed the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup’s participation as part of the WA Government’s 
declaration in the National Redress Scheme. 

• Council endorsed the final draft of the Great Southern Regional Trails Master Plan 2020-2029.  In order to    

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.health.gov.au/
http://www.health.gov.au/resources
https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/
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Shire Notes 
progress the implementation of the Plan in Broomehill and Tambellup, Council has agreed to enter into a 12 
month service agreement with Great Southern Centre for Outdoor Recreational Excellence and will make       
provision of $5,000 in the 2020-20212 budget for this purpose. 

• Council will also make provision of $21,000 in the budget for in kind works associated with the implementation 
of trail projects in Broomehill and Tambellup.  The projects identified include the Boot Rock Reserve, the       
Holland track walk section, and the Tambellup Heritage Trail.  Works will include maintenance to existing trail 
surfaces, and new signage. 

• Council endorsed the 2020-2021 Fire Break Order and Information Booklet, which is distributed to all residents 
early in the new financial year.  

• Council considered and supported with conditions a request to amend the Restricted Access Vehicle (RAV)     
rating for Bignell Road, Eureka Road, Jam Creek Road, Norrish Road, Nymbup Road, O’Neill Road, Pallinup 
Road and Peringillup East Road to a RAV category 7 and for Lombardia Road and Mindora Road to a RAV    
category 4. 

 

WORKS  

The 2019-2020 road construction program has now been completed. Works included: 

• Tambellup West Road reseal; 

• Reseal of two sections of Gnowangerup-Tambellup Road;  

• Reconstruct and seal of two sections on Toolbrunup Road; 

• Pootenup Road reseal; 

• Reconstruction of 5.2km of Pallinup Road - the reconstruction works have been completed and the bitumen seal 
will be completed during the 2020/2021 summer.  

 

The storm that passed through the region in May resulted in damage to trees across the Shire, including significant   
damage to one on the north side of the Tambellup Hall.  All trees in the vicinity of the Hall and Shire office were      
inspected and assessed, with the result that four trees required removal due to their close proximity and potential to 
damage the buildings. 

 

The maintenance graders worked on the following roads in May: Pallinup Rd, Eureka Rd, Jam Creek Rd, Beejenup Rd, 
Green Rd, Collins Rd,  Martinup Rd, Hassell Rd, Toolbrunup Rd, Tilbury Rd, Burridge Rd, Stirling Access Rd,      
Winkleanup Rd, North Stirling Rd, Tallents Rd, Sprigg-Simpson Rd, Nazzari Rd, Hankinson Rd, Dartnall Rd,       
Batchelor Rd. 

 

DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM (DCP) 

The Drought Communities Program is a Federal Government initiative providing up to $1 million in grant funding to 
eligible local governments, to support local community infrastructure and other drought relief projects for communities 
impacted by drought.  The funding targets projects that: 

• provide work for people whose employment has been impacted by drought 

• stimulate local community spending 

• use local resources, businesses and suppliers 

• provide a long-lasting benefit to communities and the agricultural industries they depend on 

 

In January 2020, the Government announced an extension of the program to include additional local governments     
including those in the Great Southern region. 

 

At the May 2020 Ordinary Council meeting, Council considered concept plans for projects to be implemented in this 
Shire through this program.  The projects being considered include: 

• Eligible water efficiency projects including the installation of new 250kL tanks and standpipes in Broomehill and 
Tambellup for emergency community use, and fitting of camlocks to existing tanks to provide access to water in 
the event of fires; 

• Upgrades to the Broomehill Recreational Complex, to improve pedestrian access to the oval from the Pavilion, 
and to tier the embankment to provide for better viewing of activities on the oval; 

• Development of a ‘Holland Track’ Interpretive Centre in Broomehill; 

• Streetscape upgrades in Broomehill; 

• Development of a Nature play playground in Holland Park; 

• Development of a youth centre in Tambellup, utilising the Railway Station building; 
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Shire Notes 
• Streetscape upgrades in Tambellup; and 

• Development of a new Town Square and ANZAC memorial in Tambellup. 

 

These projects have been proposed as they meet eligibility requirements of the DCP, and have been extrapolated from 
the Strategic Community Plan.   

 

Prior to final endorsement by Council, community comment on the proposals is invited.  Concept plans are     
available for viewing at the Broomehill and Tambellup Shire Administration offices, and also on the Shire’s    
website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/publicnotices.  Comments should be made in writing and addressed to the Chief 
Executive Officer, 46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320, or alternatively emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au. 

 

Comments should be received by 4.00pm Wednesday 10 June 2020 to allow for consideration by Council at the 
June Ordinary Council meeting. 

 

Following consideration of feedback from the community and endorsement by Council, the Shire will submit the       
application to the Drought Communities Programme, and once approved, will commence implementation.  All works 
are required to be completed by 30 June 2021. This program has provided a fantastic opportunity for works which 
would have been scheduled over a number of years to be brought forward, and will provide a much needed boost to our 
community. 

 

ASSESSMENT OF CLASSIFICATION OF FARM SHEDS USED FOR STORAGE ONLY 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup has recently confirmed through the Department of Mines, Industry Regulation and 
Safety (DMIRS) that the determination of the classification of some agricultural sheds under the Building Code will 
negate the need for a Building Permit. 

 

This advice allows Local Governments to determine that a farm shed that is used for the purpose of storage of           
agricultural vehicles or materials only does not constitute a ‘workplace’ (the specifications for habitable buildings such 
as a workplace or dwelling are greater than non-habitable buildings). Where a Local Government makes this              
determination the building classification changes from a Class 7 or 8 to a Class 10, and makes the requirement for a 
building permit redundant. 

 

This determination would be made where: 

• The shed will be used for storage of agricultural produce such as hay or silage, 

• The shed will be used for the storage of agricultural vehicles, 

• The shed will not be used for manufacture of goods or materials, processing of agricultural goods, shearing or any 
other use that would change the use from storage to a workplace, and  

• The shed will not be used for vehicle maintenance, other than minor mechanical repairs to stored machinery (that 
is the shed is not a workshop). 

 

It should be noted that all structures must still comply with the Building Code. It is also important to note that it is 
the Local Government that determines the classification, not the designer or builder. 

 

Advice should be sought on the classification of any proposed shed prior to commencement of development. Planning 
approval is still required for all sheds on farms in the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, and it is at this stage that a        
determination on classification under the Building Code will be made by the Local Government’s Building Surveyor. 
Advice will be provided on whether a building permit is required on lodgement of the Planning Application. 

 

This process will help to make the process of building a farm shed easier and quicker. 

 

COMMUNITY SURVEY COMING SOON! 

We have received early advice that the Department of Local Government, Sport & Cultural Industries, in partnership 
with LG Professionals and Catalyse, will be rolling out a state wide Community Resilience Survey, to better understand 
the changing needs and priorities in the local community during the COVID-19 pandemic.   

The survey will be available online from 8 June – 3 July 2020.  Final details had not been received in time for the June 
Topics, so keep an eye out for a flyer in your mail early in June.  We encourage as many people as possible to           
participate in the survey.  Aside from informing the state wide picture, the data will also be available to individual local 
governments which will assist in future planning for facilities and service delivery. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/publicnotices
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Shire Notes 
PENSIONER RATES REBATES 

All pensioners are reminded that in order to claim the Pensioner Rebate in 2019-2020 the amount due on your rate     
notice needs to be paid (in full) before 30 June, 2020.  If you think you may be eligible for a rebate and require further 
information, please contact Rebecca at the Shire.  If you haven’t registered as a pensioner please do so as soon as       
possible.  We will require a copy of your pension card. 

 

NATIONAL RECONCILIATION WEEK 

National Reconciliation Week runs from May 27 – 3 June each year, with this year’s theme   
being ‘In This Together’- which is particularly appropriate given the current environment we 
are all living in and impacted by. 

 

National Reconciliation Week is a time for all Australians to learn about our shared histories, 
cultures, and achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving           
reconciliation in Australia.  For more information visit  
https://www.reconciliation.org.au/national-reconciliation-week/  

 

The talented students at the Tambellup Primary School have created a sea of colourful hands with some inspiring      
messages we should all take on board.  The ‘sea of hands’ will be displayed in the Tambellup CRC window. 

 

BROOMEHILL FIRE STATION 

 

The progress on site at the Broomehill Fire Station on Great 
Southern Highway has been rapid, with the building expected 
to be at lock up stage by the end of May. 

 

Shire staff have undertaken drainage works on the lot adjacent 
to the shed site to allow for construction of parking for       
volunteers vehicles. 

 

BE A RESPONSIBLE DOG OWNER 

Dog owners are reminded of the requirement to securely contain your dog to your property, and that dogs must be on a 
lead when in a public area.  Wandering dogs are creating significant issues in the community, and owners will be fined 
if dogs are captured and impounded.  Dog owners are also reminded it is a legal requirement that you clean up after 
your dog in public areas.  Please be a responsible dog owner! 

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to provide 
feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in alternative formats, 
on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the     
“Our Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

https://www.reconciliation.org.au/national-reconciliation-week/
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Good day to you all, 

The good sergeant is attending to other matters this week so I am writing this month’s 
Topics update – I hope I can fill the previous Topic entry’s shoes: 

With another month speedily disappearing in to the past, we have been busy with 
several aspects of policing, varying from Covid-19 related tasks through to              
community engagement and front-line response. 

Most recently, Tambellup has acquired a total of eleven new residential CCTV systems through the 
partnership between community, Broomehill Tambellup Guard Facebook Page and local police. 

Eight CCTV units are now watching the homes of local residents, while one made its way to Wagin 
and two others to Gnowangerup. The systems are accessible on the home owner’s mobile phones 
and they also record on to a hard drive, making them perfect for evidence retention. With CCTV 
footage, there’s little a burglar or trespasser can say in their defence. 

The colder, and certainly more wet weather, is a great reminder to us all on driving defensively and 
mindfully. Please remember that driving at 110km/hr on our highways is the MAXIMUM speed 
limit, and not a speed limit you must reach on every journey. Arguably, it would be unsafe to travel 
drastically under the speed limit on the Great Southern Highway, however your safety is much 
more important that arriving five minutes early. 

Just to harp on a little more about road safety, I ask you to consider the ‘physics’ of travelling in a 
motor car. MANY traffic crashes can be prevented. While we marvel at our ever-evolving four-
wheeled inventions, the cars we drive are becoming more sophisticated and are being equipped 
with more safety components. There’s reason for this safety increase – we are travelling at speeds 
we naturally couldn’t achieve. This makes us more efficient, however more vulnerable also. 

Please remember that one of the main purposes of vehicular safety mechanics is as ‘back up’     
measure to your own driving skills and abilities. Don’t become over-reliant on them. After all, 
where is the line between personal driver accountability and technological accountability? I know I 
would rather be in control of my journey for now, at least until full automation is as safe as possible. 
Drive to the conditions. Be it weather, time of day / night, visibility issues etc. On several occasions, 
Josh and I have negotiated bends along Great Southern highway to find a vehicle travelling towards 
us on the wrong side of the double-white lines! The collective impact of 220km/hr isn’t worth even 
a split second on your mobile phone or a glance at a radio station. Pick your time to change the      
radio channel and do not be in control of a vehicle in any way while using your mobile phone. The 
law isn’t always there to ensure people’s safety, so it does come back to the individual. Personal    
accountability goes a long way towards ensuring yours and others’ safety on the roads. 

Both the sergeant and I were speaking about how impressed we have been with the maturity and 
general manner Tambellup citizens have responded to the unprecedented Covid-19 restrictions. 
Thank you for your ongoing personal accountability and responsibility during this time. On that 
note, please assist the schools to do what they’re best at by getting the kids back to school. We are 
working weekly with department of education and other stake holders in the best interest school 
retention. We have such a great school and staff here in Tambellup so let’s give all our kids the best 
chance with some of the Tambellup Primary awesomeness. 

During the pandemic, the shire generously approved for the sergeant and I to purchase gift bags 
which included some snacks, drawing items and even ‘Scratchies’ for the mums and dads. Their 
purpose was to bring smiles to a few faces we’d noticed have recently been struggling a bit with the 
isolation laws. Thank you to the shire and also to the Tambellup Deli for looking after us on the 
prices, making the gift packs stretch further! 

On the note of the shire and partnerships, the youth worker traineeship is still going ahead with the 
hope the Zone will be open soon. The funding which is approved was put on hold until after     

Update From The Tambellup Police 
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TRADING HOURS 
MONDAY - THURSDAY 

9.30AM TO 4.30PM 
FRIDAYS 

9.00AM TO 4.00PM 
CLOSED WEEKENDS AND PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 

Covid-19 was over. If you’re interested in the position, please contact Stu Roberts from Impact     
Services on phone: 9892-7433. 

We have been busy with front line duties also, assisting other stations and in the immediate         
surrounds. Just this weekend, we assisted in the arrests of three high-risk males in Katanning. The 
result was a more restful sleep for Katanning and we even got a little bit of over time! 

Finally, thank you to all who were involved in the recent GWN7 News story about Tambellup. It 
was rare and refreshing to see a positive news story which also managed to remain grounded and 
honest. If you haven’t seen it, check it out on the GWN7 Facebook Page. 

Have a great week and weekend ahead. Remember, we are just up the road from you and we have 
an open-door policy. If we’re not in, just phone us. We have a new phone number which just got 
connected so please note it down: 

OUR NEW PHONE NUMBER AT TAMBELLUP POLICE STATION IS: 9854 9800. THE 9825 1003 WILL STILL 
WORK FOR A SHORT WHILE LONGER. 

Stay safe and look after yourselves and one another. 

Sincerely,  

A/Sergeant Rob Adamczyk 10549 

The Tambellup Library has reopened, you are now able to pop in 

and select items off of our shelves yourself. We have hand sanitiser 

available on the front counter for people to use before and after they 

enter the Library. 

TAMBELLUP CRC IS ALSO NOW BACK TO REGULAR HOURS (PLEASE SEE BELOW)  

We would like people to please remember to keep to physical distancing while             

attending the CRC/Library.  

If you are unwell we request that you please stay home. 

TO KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT IS GOING ON AT THE TAMBELLUP CRC PLEASE LIKE US ON    

FACEBOOK! 

             Update From The Tambellup Crc/Library 

The Tambellup CRC would like to    

welcome our new trainee 

 Bronwyn Winmar-Williams. 

Bronwyn will be working towards a 

Cert II in Business Administration. 

Rhyme Time 
Tambellup Library is holding Rhymetime     
Sessions on every 2nd Monday our next     

session is on the 15th of June from 10:30am 
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 JOB VACANCY  
Counsellor 
Applications Close: 5pm Friday June 12th 2020. 

 

Location: This position will be based in Tambellup and will provide services in Tambellup and outreach 
to Katanning, Kojonup, Cranbrook and other locations as required. 

 

Relationships Australia WA is a non-government leading provider of relationship support services to 
the West Australian community. We have current availability of a counselling role in our Tambellup 
office with delivery to other locations as required. The position is 2 days per week – Monday and    
Tuesday. 

 

Our staff are innovative, professional and highly motivated people who are supported with regular    
supervision and ongoing clinical training who make valuable contributions to the success and growth 
of the organisation. 

 

The Role – Counsellor (15 hours / 2 days per week): 
 

An experienced trauma informed counsellor will be providing counselling to Aboriginal and or Torres 
Strait Islander couples, individuals (adults and children) and family groups. Experienced and reflective 
counsellors are encouraged to apply. 

 

We are seeking applicants who have: 
 

• Relevant Degree or Certificate Iv in Counselling, Mental Health or related discipline,, or 
significant experience in a related field. 

• Demonstrated experience in working with Aboriginal people including individual, couple and 
family counselling 

• Proven ability to adhere to clinical and ethical work standards 
• A comprehensive knowledge of both theory and practice relevant to counselling 
• Ability to refer and collaborate with appropriate services providing practical assistance regarding 

housing, financial issues, mental health, aged care, removal of children, justice issues, etc. 
Able to demonstrate: 
 

ESSENTIAL 
• Counselling and case management skills in relation to issues affecting Aboriginal and or Torres 

Strait Islander peoples. 
• Ability to engage, empower and build strong working relationships with clients and relevant 

stakeholders. 
• Good communication skills (written, verbal and non-verbal) and an ability to communicate 

effectively with Aboriginal and or Torres Strait Islander peoples and other stakeholders.. 
• Significant knowledge of, and practical experience in trauma informed counselling including 

individual, couple and family. 
• Ability to work as a team, work independently and outside of the office environment when 

necessary e.g. outreach and manage multiple and conflicting priorities. 
• Possession of a current WA National Police Certificate and Working with Children Check or 

willingness to obtain them incorporating criminal and traffic convictions and infringements. 
• A current West Australian driver’s licence. 
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DESIRABLE 
 

• Knowledge and understanding of a diverse range of mental health issues. 
• Some flexibility to work alternate hours and/or days and location as required to meet clients’ 

needs. 
• Ability and willingness to travel for work to other regional communities of WA. 
• Willingness and ability to use personal vehicle to travel to appointments (with mileage     

reimbursement depending on home location). 
 

For further information please contact Senior Manager Aboriginal Services Angela Ryder on 08 6164 
0651 or email angela.ryder@relationshipswa.org.au 

 

Application instructions: 
 

Applications must include a cover letter explaining your suitability and addressing the essential and      
desirable criteria above and a current resume (CV) citing two professional referees with current contact 
details, one of which must have been a workplace supervisor. 

 

Please note that a current Working with Children Check and a WA National Police Certificate are 
required. 

 

Applications should be sent to Angela Ryder at angela.ryder@relationshipswa.org.au 
 

The closing date for applications is June 12th 2020 and applications will be received up until 5pm.     
(Only short-listed applicants will be notified, receipt of application will not be given) 

 

Relationships Australia WA is an equal employment opportunity employer who values a diverse and      
inclusive workforce reflective of the communities of which we are a part. We strongly encourage            
applications form Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples; people from culturally and/or 
linguistically diverse back grounds and people with disability. 

Tambellup CRC are revamping their postcard selection and we need 
the help of the community to get some amazing shots of our gorgeous 

Shire!! 
We are looking for photos that you think represent the Shire of 
Broomehill - Tambellup, or each town individually. 
Please email your submissions to topics@tambellupcrc.net.au, 
• with your name, 
• a brief description and 
• your contact details 
Enter by the 1st of July for a chance to win a prize. 

mailto:angela.ryder@relationshipswa.org.au
mailto:angela.ryder@relationshipswa.org.au
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Bendigo Bank Update 
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We are emerging from our enforced hiatus refreshed, renewed and ready to rock and roll.  Our Zoom   
meetings have kept us in touch and we have now prepared our Covid Safety Plan to open our CWA Rooms 
for activities and meetings.  First off the rank………….. 

 

Kings Park Fashions Pop-Up Shop is coming to town with a new range of Winter Clothing and we are first 
stop on the round-about.   

CWA presents Kings Park        
Fashions Pop-Up Shop 

Wednesday, 3rd June, 2020 

At the St John Ambulance rooms 

From 9.30am til 2.00pm. 
 

Come along for a little retail therapy and enjoy a 
 cuppa & and a biscuit for a gold coin donation.  

 

We will meet the week after, at our rooms so would love to see you all there again.  If anyone is wishing for 
a little company over a cuppa, please feel free to come along and join us.  Japan is our country of study this 
year and members are free to bring along a snippet or item of interest to show. 

 

Next Meeting: 

Thursday, 11th June, 2020 

At CWA Rooms, Tambellup 

From 9.45am for 10.00am start 

Tambellup CWA Update 

July School Holidays at the Tambellup CRC 

Come and join the staff at 

the Tambellup CRC for a 

day full of craft and fun!! 

7th July 

From 11am 

Come along and watch a   

G-rated Afternoon movie 

on the big screen at the     

Tambellup CRC. 

Thursday 16th July 

From 2.30pm 
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Tambellup CRC Hosted Events 

  

June 18th - from 11.30am 

At the Tambellup Pavilion 

Covid-19 restrictions apply. 

RSVP to the Tambellup CRC by the 12th of June 
 

Volunteer cooks needed for July/August and September, 

Contact the Tambellup CRC if you are interested in cooking either a 
soup/sweet.  

Ring us on 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
 

with Albany Community Legal Centre via Zoom 

Open to everyone 

At the Tambellup Pavilion 

June 18th - from 1pm (after soup and sweets) 

     If you are unable to come in person and are     
 interested in attending, 

you will also be able to attend via zoom. 
Please RSVP to the Tambellup CRC 

(ph: 9825 1177 or email: 
tambellup@crc.net.au) 
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Tambellup Library 

Afternoon Tea Provided 
Please RSVP to the Tambellup CRC/Library 

for catering purposes on 9825 1177 or     
email tambellup@crc.net.au. 

Alternatively message us on Facebook or click 
going in the Facebook event 

Don’t forget that the Great Southern Libraries are a one card system, which means with your Tambellup Library 
Card you can borrow items from Albany/Katanning/Denmark (just to name a few if you would like a full list 

please contact the Tambellup Library). If you don’t have a library card please let the Tambellup Library know so 
we can provide you with one. Also if you have a card from a library in the Great Southern you are able to use it in 

the Broomehill or Tambellup Libraries instead of joining separately. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/742665802935980/
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Annual General Meeting Notice 

Tambellup Community   
Pavilion Association 

Notice of AGM 
The Tambellup Community Pavilion Association Annual General 
Meeting will be held on Wednesday the 17th of June at 6.30pm at 
the Tambellup Community Pavilion. 

Nominations are open for Community Member Delegates. These 
must be received by the Secretary 7 days prior to the AGM, the 
10th of June, 2020. Please contact Jane Cunningham at           
tambellupcpa@gmail.com. 

Current Committee Members 

Ray Squibb   Chairperson 

Jane Cunningham  Secretary 

Amy Schleuter   Treasurer 

Martin Sadler   Bowling Club 

Trixie Hampton  Bowling Club 

Ben Hankinson  Cricket Club 

Stuart Witham   Tennis Club 

Keith Williams   Hockey Club 

Carl Letter    Shire Rep 

Trevor Prout   Bar Manager 

Keep an eye out for the        

Tambellup Community Pavilion 

Facebook Group. This is a great 

place to keep up to date with 

the clubs associated with the 

TCPA and events that are held 

up there. You will also find our 

Constitution, Membership Form 

and Pavilion Hire information and 

form there. 
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Expressions of Interest Required 



Topics      JUNE 2020 . Page 18 

 

 

 



 Topics    JUNE 2020 Page 19 

 

 

 

Adult Fiction 

Adult Non-Fiction 

DVD’s 

Junior 

Tambellup Public Library 
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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All you need to know about Acrylic Paint Pouring... Or 
’What to do when you are Social Distancing and are stuck at home’...  

by Jenny Colley 
 
Hi everyone, hope you are all keeping well, staying safe by social distancing and having some fun at this sometimes stressful 
time of our ‘new normal’. 
 
I thought I would share some of what I have been doing to keep busy and 
active lately...what the heck, I must confess I have become somewhat     
addicted, it’s called Acrylic Paint Pouring or Acrylic Fluid Art (check 
out the window of the CRC and see what I mean – the ladies also have 
more of my art inside –  
I thank Rebekka and Mel at our fantastic CRC for kindly allowing me to 
share my art with you all and hopefully brightening up your day). I take 
this time to remind you all that the CRC AND the library are now open for 
business, so keep them busy, check out what they have to   offer. 
  
     Apparently Acrylic Fluid Art has been around since the 1930’s (who 
knew?), but I believe has become more popular over the last 2-3 
years...check out YouTube, Facebook or Pinterest etc and see the hundreds of thousands even millions who share an interest 
in this type of art. I have always loved art but was looking for something a bit different and this is what I found only a few 
months ago..... 

     It’s colourful, fun, beautiful, intriguing, magical even, with an awesome 
‘WOW factor’. It involves adding different colours (many or few) of acrylic 
paint into a cup or pouring it straight onto a canvas or item and waiting for the 
magic to happen.... a type of chemical reaction, a mixing of colours to create a 
free form pattern (I guess abstract would be a great description), even a creation 
of new colours as the originals mix, creating patterns and sometimes cells (small 
shapes and circles). You can move the whole canvas and swirl the paint by     
tilting or using a hairdryer, straw or just blowing with your mouth. You can 
swipe it with wet paper towel, use tools (no brushes involved) like pallet knives, 
combs, beads, string to form your own patterns.  Of course it sounds easy but I 
spent many, many hours watching 100’s of You Tube videos before getting up 
the courage to have a go myself. There are things called cracks, crazing and air 
bubbles which can throw a spanner in the works.  Some online artists only show 
their successes but others show their failures too, often then turning these into 
successes in the end. Good to know everyone starts from scratch. 
 
     There were so many options with fancy names like: Dirty Pours, Straight 
Pours, Flip Cups, Ring Pours, Dutch Pour, Balloon Smash and Kiss Technique. 

Then there are single canvas’s or boards (which I prefer), Diptych (2) or Triptych (3) canvases, big, small and whatever shape 
you want... limited only by your imagination. As well as canvas’s you can use old records and turn them into clocks or vases. 
Or make coasters, fridge magnets, coloured pebbles or stones, coat rocks or statues, press two canvas’s together and get two 
totally different results. My motto is ‘No two pieces of art are ever the same!’ I would even go on to say I think it is            
impossible to recreate an exact piece. 
 
     It takes practise and even the best effort might end up with a 
sneaky air bubble if you aren’t careful, or the colours might mix 
and go muddy. The paint viscosity (how thick or thin) will deter-
mine which type of pour you do, and ‘everyone out there’ has their 
own recipe for each pour, can be very confusing.  They also have 
their own preference for Pouring Mediums (PM) – this is what is 
added to the paint to help it flow and aids in drying, creating cells. 
Although technically not a PM, I, like many, prefer 
‘Floetrol’ (Bunnings aprox $65-70 this large size more economi-
cal), you can buy readymade PM from $8.95 - $33, other folk pre-
fer to make their own from PVC glues (around $15), others just 
water. Some like to add silicone to create lots of cells but people 
who resin their works don’t like it because it is (naturally) greasy 
and interferes with the setting of the resin or  varnish. Preference of paints is a personal choice but also depends on  
availability and budget, some using premade pouring paint (great for beginners), some use house paint for base coat, tube 
paint or make their own mix (I do a bit of everything). I don’t like the silicone but others love it. Some paints make their own 
cells. Some prefer no cells at all and sometimes the paint does its own thing and you just don’t have a choice ha ha. Finishing 
off the piece of art by sealing it with a varnish – either painted on or sprayed protects the masterpiece from dust etc. As I        
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mentioned others prefer to resin, that looks awesome but is expensive and you need        
protective gear and a dust free environment (?? in Tambellup LOL).  You need patience as 
it can take many days or weeks depending on the size of your work for different layers – 
paints and varnishes – to dry. You can’t do this art in a day. 
 
Acrylic Paint Pouring isn’t for everyone of course, and I still love my traditional art (you 
can also see both at the PO.. thanks Beth), I’m into Gnomes at the moment but you can 
also mix the two. As I said it’s interesting, fun and takes your mind off every day worries. 
It’s relaxing too, so why not try it yourself. Icky Finks in Albany or any art store online 
(don’t forget to include postage) sells canvases from aprox $3-4 upwards, Pouring        
Medium from $8.95 - $32, Mont Marte Paints which I love, (tubes $6, 240 ml single      
bottles $8.95 or 4 pack sets 120 mls $20) and there is apparently a new range of smaller 
pouring bottles aprox $10 a pack of 4 – 60 mls each, in wonderful new colours and       
combinations, and 120 ml metallic’s too $26 x 4. It can become expensive as you see, especially on a pension but you don’t 
need everything you see online all at once, and you can add it to your Xmas or birthday wish list. I do warn you it is messy 
(rubber gloves and a drop sheet are a must) and a dedicated space is        advisable although not absolutely necessary, then 
you need somewhere safe for it to dry over days or a week, where    little fingers, cats, dogs etc wont wreck your wonderful 
creation. 
     Have fun folks I would love to see your creations in the CRC window too. All you need to know is online. I am happy to 
do commissions as long as you are happy to accept the end result.. makes a unique gift. Many thanks for taking the time to 
read this article, if it helps one person I am happy J 
*** I would not recommend this type of art for small children. Have a great day!! Happy painting!!*** 

 
Succession Planning Workshop 

 

with RSM Katanning 
 

At the Tambellup CRC 
21st July 

Noon 
 

If you are unable to make it in person, 
Virtual attendance via zoom will also be available, 

 

Please RSVP to the Tambellup CRC by the 13th   
July on 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 

 
Follow us on Facebook for more information (@tambellupcrc). 

Tambellup CRC Hosted Events 

https://www.facebook.com/tambellupCRC/
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Sport 

OFFAL Season 11 2020 
Like so many other things going on around the place this year the Old Fellas Footy Fun 
and Laughter had to call it quits after just six weeks of training this season. 
Nevertheless, in those six weeks we enjoyed ourselves very much with very high old 
fella participation (we had 40 or more on the track for three of our six runs) and many 
new fellas coming along to give OFFAL a go. Keen Topics readers will also appreciate 
that for the first time we actually made the Police news in April’s Topics - guess that’s 
a good thing! 
This season was perhaps our most geographically diverse in terms of fellas turning up. 
From Lumeah to Lesmurdie, Tarin Rock to Tenterden, Porongurup to Peringillup, 
Jingalup to Jackitup, Broomehill to Bobalong, Trimmer Soak to Tambellup Town, 
Wankee Street to Wansborough and all places in between the lads turned up (whether 
by car, bicycle or foot). 

At the time when we shut the gate on Miley Cyrus (one fulla we didn’t want turning 
up), we were just a day away from our first run at Broomehill, a fortnight away from 
Tyne Herbie Logan’s return with the ABC’s Landline crew and a mere six weeks from 
special night blues with ELVIS! 

On the bright side our abbreviated season means we have a bevy of bevvie goodwill up 
our sleeve for next year, a bit of extra time for a few dodgy hammies to heal and a 
burning desire to see season 12 happen, even if we have to relocate to the Gold Coast! 
Thank you to every fella that made the effort to get out on the track this season. Thanks to those who brought along the 
beverages and thank you to the BHT Shire for keeping the TA Oval in such great shape over a very trying summer. 

OFFAL season 11 Bevs 
Week 1 – Coach & MEW White 

Week 2 – Rally boy Bignell & I.Joffa Cunningham 

Week 3 – AB Banjo Rupert & Col swingman Brad 

Week 4 – KO car 1 (Dave P-J, Ken Stan & Scorcher Dave) 

Week 5 – Mick (Grandad) Batch & Josh Jumble Humble 
Week 6 – KO car 2 (Manny Capper, Gadget Cavanagh, Wazza McMahon & Tonks Tonkin) 
     Thanks also Tambellup Community Cropping Group for sandwiches and pizzas 

OFFAL Trivia 2020 
Wedding 

OFFAL big Willy C-J’s son Jack to OFFAL Kenny Stan-Bishop’s daughter Kiah 

Engagements 

OFFAL Tom ‘kibbles’ Anderson to OFFAL Mickey ‘say hello’ Altus’s sister Bec 

OFFAL Bushy Jack Wilson’s brother Cody to OFFAL big Chris Wright’s daughter Sarah 

Best wishes to you all. Rock on, and we will see you on the track, 
Coach 

Footy’s in isolation 

Opening night season 11 – 2020 
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Tambellup Health Centre 
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Session for Businesses 

 
 

The Four R’s for Business 
 

The ACCI are facilitating a little online speaker series so that the business community can     
continue to learn, grow and connect, 

 
Session dates and times below; 

For more information visit https://www.albanycci.com.au/fourrsforbusiness. 
 

If you are interested in the above, Tambellup 

CRC is offering free access to all online        

sessions at our premises. 
 

Morning Tea will be provided 
 

Please RSVP for catering purposes to the CRC on        
9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au  

 

Or you can purchase your own ticket/s from the ACCI. 
A ticket is $90 per session (for non ACCI members). 

Tickets can be found through the link above. 

1) Revitalise Your Business 
  with Peter Shaw 
   29 May 10:00am-11:30am 

2) Reset Your Finances  
  with Shirley Anne Fortina 
   26 Jun 10:00am-11:30am 

3) Renew Your Marketing 
  with Jacqueline King-Small 
   24 July 10:00am-11:30am 

4) Resilience & Leadership  
  with Kylie Cutten 
   21 Aug 10:00am-11:30am 

https://www.albanycci.com.au/fourrsforbusiness
mailto:tambellup@crc.net.au
https://revitaliseyourbusiness.eventbrite.com.au/
https://resetyourfinances2.eventbrite.com.au/
https://renewyourmarketing3.eventbrite.com.au/
https://resilienceandleadership4.eventbrite.com.au/
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 
Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 

 

   Black & White  Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75   $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12      

Local only Business card size is $50/year 

Community Notices are frees however donations 
are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your local 
Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White only. 

, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  

Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or 

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

 
CALLING ALL LOCAL BUSINESSES!!! 

The annual fee of $50 for local business card advert in the Topics is now 
due. 

If your advert isn’t in the Topics yet and you are interested in advertising, please 
contact the Tambellup CRC.  

To all current businesses before you pay please ensure that your advert is 
still current, if you wish to change something please let us know. 

Tambellup Uniting 
Church 

ALL SERVICES ARE            
CANCELED UNTIL FUTHER NOTICE 

To all clubs and                   
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to offer staff 
time for a service fee to assist with  

administration work and clerical services to 
help relieve the pressure on your club or 

organisation. For example, writing up minutes 
from original copy, annual auditing of finances, 
making flyers and pamphlets, having an event 

etc.  Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Advertisements 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 

Store and like us on 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

Advertisements 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 



Topics      JUNE 2020 . Page 30 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Situated on the Tam-
bellup West Road on the old         showgrounds, 
the  Tambellup Business Centre has available 
short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom 
plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email 

Advertisements 
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COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 
Open for fellowship BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 

Advertisements 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
Phone : 0438 137 851 

2/103 Albany Highway Kojonup. 

For all back, neck pain, sports injuries, 

Muscle/bone/ joint problems treated. 

Remedial/ therapeutic massage. 
Private health rebates; Workers’ comp;  DVA. 

Helping keep the community healthy. 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 



 Topics    JUNE 2020 Page 33 

 

 

 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

Ben Hankinson 0439 106 450 
WOOL -  

Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 
Steve Squire –0477 957 177 

Livestock -  
Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichier 0429 314 703 

Advertisements 
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Calendar JUNE 2020 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177   F: 08 9825 1187   E: tbtopics@gmail.com 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 
 1 

 
 

PUBLIC   
HOLLIDAY 

2 
Be Connected 
 
Meet and    
Mingle 

3 
Kings Park 
Fashion 
 
Crochet 

4 Recycling 
bin out 

5 
Jewelpani Shed 
Open 

6 

7 8 9 
Meet and    
Mingle 

10 
Crochet 

11 12 13 

14 15 
Rhymetime 

16 
Be Connected 
 
Meet and    
Mingle 

17 
Crochet 
 
TCP AGM 

18 Recycling 
bin out 

Soup and 
Sweets 
 

Wills and    
Funeral      
Planning 

19 20 

21 22 23 
Meet and    
Mingle 
 
Kim Scott 

24 
Crochet 

25 26 
ACCI: Reset 
your Finances 

27 

28 29 
Rhymetime 

30 
Be Connected 
 
Meet and    
Mingle 

JULY          
RECYCLING 

DAYS -  
2nd 
16th 
30th 

UPCOMING: 
School Holiday Activities -  
   Craft Day - 7th July 
    Movie and Popcorn - 16th July  
Succession  Planning - 21st July 
Renew your Finances - 24th July 


